
Hinderclay Newsletter January 2020 

As 2019 makes its soggy exit, may we wish you all the 

best for a Happy, Healthy and Peaceful 2020. Please do 

send us any contributions you may wish to add, that you 

may think will be of interest to fellow residents of 

Hinderclay. 
 

If you have anything you would like to include in future newsletters, please 
send to karencalton@hotmail.co.uk or phone her on 01379 898949.  

CASH BINGO 

Friday 10 January in the 

Village Hall.  

Doors open at 7pm  

Eyes Down at 7.30pm.   

Raffle and refreshments 

Everyone is welcome at  St Mary’s Church Services 

Rev. Cathy Bladen revcathybladen@gmail.com  01359 250239 

Church Warden: Kate Rose 01379 898562 

Sunday 5 January – Holy Communion – 9.30am Rev’d Adam Barclay 

 

Sunday 19 January – Village Service  with Baptism  — 9.30 Rev’d Cathy Bladen and Rev’d 

Adam Barclay 

The Chancel ceiling is to be repaired between 6 and 17 January. There will be 

scaffolding erected and the organ will be covered for this period of time so some access 

may be limited 

We have a small number of ladies on our ‘flower and cleaning’ rota that help ensure 

that our church is always looking its best for our services and our visitors.  If you 

would like to join us in either or both capacities, (gentlemen are also most welcome) 

please contact Mrs Barbara Friend on 898111. 

SAVE THE PLANET 
To save paper, printing and 
delivery, we now offer the 
opportunity to have your 
Hinderclay Newsletter 
emailed directly to you. For 
those that would like to 
receive the newsletter this 
way please email your email 
address, name and home 
address (so that we don’t 
deliver you a paper copy) to 
karencalton@hotmail.co.uk 

A very Happy New year from all of the Village Hall Committee. Many 

thanks to all of those that help to keep the hall thriving and who 

support events. We hope to see lots of you at various events 

throughout the year, starting with Bingo on 10th January and The 

Burns Supper with a Piper and dancing on 25th January.  
Patrick Aves, Chairman   

If anyone would like to be part of a Good Neighbour group in 

Hinderclay, please do let Karen Calton (01379 898949) know. We 

would like to have an initial discussion about what might be 

possible!  
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Little Ernie  
Contact Linda Aves 

(01379 898512) if you 

would like to support our 

Village Hall and have the 

chance to win one of 

these prizes each month. 

 

December Winners 

43 Mr D Guest 

38 Laura Gardner 

117 Mr R Jackson 

111 Chris Dunbavin 

Regular Events held in our Village Hall 

Bookings Linda/Patrick Aves 01379 898512  

Hall Hire—£6.50 per hour residents, £7.50 per hour non residents 

Bingo Friday 10 January 2020 Cash prizes, refreshments and a raffle. Doors open 

7pm. Eyes down at 7.30pm 

Parish Council next meeting will be on Thursday 9 January at 7.30pm in the village 

hall 

Yoga Sessions every Wednesday 9am—10.30am. Contact Alyze 07542 463363  

Short Mat Bowling Equipment supplied. Monday 2—4pm, £5 per month including 

tea/coffee and biscuits. Contact Dave Ireland 01379 897316 

Kenninghall Morris 1st and 3rd Thursdays of the month, anyone interested in 

joining, please call Jackie Eaton on 01379 652349  

Greenfingers Garden Club 3rd Wednesday each month.  

Contact Val Forge 01379 898270 

Coffee Morning  Every second Thursday in the month. We look forward to seeing 

you there — everyone is welcome. Contact Len Parsall 01379 898867 

To include something in the  

Village Newsletter, please 

email  

karencalton@hotmail.co.uk  or 

call Karen on  

     01379 898949 

If you would like to put an small 

advert in this newsletter, we will 

accept one each month at a 

cost of £5 which will cover the 

cost of printing. Please let Karen 

have details by the 20th of this 

month. 

Parish Council Meetings 

For a full list of future Parish 

Council meetings and  

Extraordinary meetings, and 

the minutes of past meetings 

go to the Hinderclay  website 

hinderclay.onesuffolk.net  

Notices are also posted on the 

Parish Council notice board 

near the village green. The 

next meeting will take place 

on Thursday 9 January at 7.30 

in the village hall. 

Greenfingers Garden Club 
The January meeting is for members only when 
they will be meeting for a meal at The Bunbury 
Arms in Great Barton on 15th. 
February’s meeting on 19th in the village hall 
is a talk by Guy Barker : Snowdops – The 
Emblems of Spring.  
For further information please contact Val Forge 
on 01379 898270 

Heritage Circle 

The Heritage Circle at 

Rickinghall Village Hall will 

meet on Wednesday 22nd 

January at 7.30 when Janette 

Robinson will give a talk 

entitled 'Voices from the 

Workhouse - memories of a 

Suffolk workhouse. Members 

no charge. Visitors welcome 

£2.50 to include 

refreshments 

Mill Farm Self Storage. 20’ x8’ 

containers with ply floor. £80 

per calender month to include 

lock and key. Access in day light 

hours, 365 days a year. 24Hr 

CCTV Phone 01379 898949 for 

more information 


